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Dear Prayer Warriors,
In our letter last month, I asked for help in getting another vehicle to add to our ministry. The one we had was just not sufficient for the job. About a week and a half later as we were crossing the border into Texas our car showed evidence of a problem. I thought that it was one thing but my son thought that it was another. This was on Thursday, February 27th. We decided to go straight to Donna where we stay when we cross over into Texas. We didn’t want a tow job on our hands. Well to make a long story short on Friday we found out that it was the transmission. We chose not to repair the car because we thought the money would be better spent on younger vehicle. We praise the Lord for $200 that has come in for our vehicle fund. 
 While we were in Donna we found out that two of my dear friends went to be with the Lord on February 27th. Their names are Mary Casey and Darlene Williford. My problem became so small when I heard this news. I would like to express my sympathy to Bro. Randy Casey and Bro. LaVern Williford and their families. I know that those two faithful servants of the Lord will be greatly missed. My heart goes out to you all.  
We were offered a ride back to Mexico by Bro. Raúl Casillas who would have had to make a trip out to get us. Missionaries Mike and Lydia Lemma were to leave the same day that we planned to leave. Bro. Lemma checked his route and found that our place was not far off his route home. So plans were made for us to go with the Lemmas on Thursday morning. We had a good trip home. I want to thank both Pastor Raúl and Bro. Lemma for their willingness to help us. 
Now that we have been back we have all felt the effects of the situation with the coronavirus. The limitations that have been put on everyone in both countries are truly a difficult situation. Again, our lack of transportation seems so small. Our prayers are with our supporters, those whose jobs are affected, and especially with those who actually have the virus. 
We promise to pray for you and your families, your churches and your health. Please pray for us as well. Thank you. 
Serving Jesus in Mexico,  
Jane Conaway and sons 
